## Town Of Lovell

## Selectmen Meeting Minutes

## October 8, 2013

Attendance; Bob Drew, Steve Goldsmith, Turf Ramsden, Larry Fox, Tommy McKenzie, Gene Spender, and Mel Peterson.

- 1. Approved September 24, 2013 and October 1, 2013 minutes.
- 2. Received a thank you note from Helen Doucette for the help with her well.
- 3. Received and signed CMP town pole permit for a Severance Lodge Rd. location.
- 4. Received and signed Fairpoint pole permit for an Old Waterford Rd. location.
- 5. Reviewed municipal client seminar materials from Jenson-Baird.
- 6. Mel Peterson came in to ask for information on the unused section of Foxboro Rd.
- 7. Received a thank you letter from the University Of Maine for scholarship assistance for two Lovell students.
- 8. Received a thank you letter from Camp Susan Curtis for our contribution.
- 9. Received and reviewed information from Efficiency Maine.
- 10. Gene Spender came in to discuss LIPPC issues regarding Cushman Pond, they will look at having divers as independent contractors with liability and divers coverage, and all billing going thru LIPPC as to end confusion to bookkeeping.
- 11. We set an October 23,2013 7:00pm at Lovell VFW for a public meeting in regard to the SAD 72 building proposal.
- 12. Larry received a quote on a new compactor trailer \$62,365, we discussed setting up a capital fund for the transfer station as a way to fund purchases of future equipment in a manner as to not increase budgets of all towns using the facility.

Adjourned; 9:30